Killoughteen National School
e-mail: killoughteennationalschool@eircom.net       Tel: (069)61195     Principal: Mr W Curtin
12/12/2016

Dear Parent(s), 
The Enterprise Town Exposition held in the Desmond College last weekend was a big success. Sincere thanks to all who helped represent our school community at this event. We had excellent entries for the Christmas tree decorations. Well done to all entrants. Thank you to all who helped on the day at our table.  
We will have a final rehearsal with Jamie Herlihy this week for our Christmas Carol service. It will take place in the Church of the Immaculate Conception this Wednesday evening, December 14th, at 7.00pm.  All children should be in the church by 6:30pm to ensure that we are ready to start at 7pm sharp. 
Our pupils are requested to arrive at the church in full school uniform and all children will be given a Santa hat to wear on the night. 
All children will be leaving the school on this Tuesday to practice in the church. Infants will return to the school before 2pm. All other children from 1st to 6th class will return before 3pm. 
We would love to have lots of support on the night so please bring along as many people as you can. It would really add to the festive atmosphere. 
At the end of the night people will be asked for a contribution towards the purchase of a defibrillator for the school community and training to be provided to all staff members. We have a rapidly growing student population and it is felt that this will be an invaluable asset for our school community. All teachers will be trained in early January and the defibrillator will be purchased also. 
Also, please note that the school will close on Thursday 22nd at 12pm. There was an error on the school holiday list that was sent out prior to the summer holidays. 

Le Gach Dea-Ghuí,
Willie Curtin
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